
 

NEWTON CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

2 Town Hall Road, Newton, NH 03858 

 

February 14, 2024 6pm  

Members of Commission:  Sandra Estabrook-Chairperson, Nancy Slombo-Vice Chairperson, Lorene 

Melvin, Rob Hallock, Trisha McCarthy, Joe Simone-ex-officio Selectman 

Roll Call vote taken at 6:10pm:  Present, Sandra Estabrook, Jo Simone, Rob Hallock, Trisha McCarthy & 
Lorene Melvin-via phone 

Guest:  Lynne Jefferies 

Discussions: 

1. Send letter to ZBA regarding the Landscaping Plan for 125 Development asking them to put in 
writing what the role is for the conservation commission regarding the landscaping plan. Copy 
Sandy and Chair of ZBA.  Lynne Jefferies stated she felt one row of growth(plans/trees) wouldn’t 
be sufficient to fill in the area between the residential and commercial zone. She stated some 
lower growth with berries.  Also want to know who did the landscape plan.  

2. McCarthy did send a letter to Planning board for payment of plan bond on 26-28 Thornell Rd. 
3. Application received from Recreation Commision for beach sand, but application is incomplete. 

Simone will take back to recreation.  
4. Earth Day is 4/22/24.  We will reach out to the community to see how they can participate.  

Also, McCarthy will get seeds to be planted on earth by the entrance to Busch Farm.   

 

 

Motions:  

Motion by Estabrook to approve minutes from 1/18/24( at 10am), as written, second by Simone, all in 
favor. 

Motion by Estabrook to approve minutes from 1/18/24 (at 10:30am) site walk, as written, second by 
Simone, all in favor.  

 

 

Respectfully, 

Trisha McCarthy 

 


